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SAZAC 
Meeting Minutes 

December 8, 2022 
 

I. Call to order                                                                                                                                                       

SAZAC Chairman Davis called the meeting to order @ 5:00 p.m. at the Vernon McDaniel 
Administration Bldg. (75 N. Pace Blvd). 

Advertisement                                                                                                                                                      
The meeting of SAZAC was duly advertised and announced to the public in accordance with Sunshine 
laws.  

All members present or virtually attending except District 5 representative Pete Krostag. 

II. Pleasant Grove Attendance Zone Discussion                                                                                                                                    

S. Dennis reviewed all information provided to SAZAC committee members regarding the Pleasant 
Grove attendance zone.  He emphasized that all of the existing Pleasant Grove attendance zone and all 
students residing on NAS Pensacola are intended to attend the new Pleasant Grove.  He further reiterated 
that portions of both Hellen Caro Elementary School and Blue Angel Elementary School will need to be 
included in the new attendance zone solution.  P. Combs shared a graphic visual representation of the 
proposed initial attendance zone solution.   

III. Work Product Preview                                                                                                                                        

S. Dennis shared a PowerPoint presentation of the last SAZAC final work product to illustrate what the 
eventual committee effort would result in.                                                                                                    

IV. Attendance Zone Graphic Overview                                                                                                                     

Paul Combs, GIS Manager provided a visual overview of the first iteration of the Pleasant Grove 
attendance zone beginning point. 

V. Recommendations Worksheet (RW) Orientation 

Shawn Dennis walked the committee through a recommendation using the recommendation worksheet 
template.  He oriented the committee members on each element of the recommendation worksheet (RW) 
paying particular attention to the concepts of capacity, enrollment and adjusted enrollment using a 
standard correction factor unique to each school. 

VI. RW First Iteration Discussion 
 
The committee discussed the various elements to consider as they worked through each attendance zone 
iteration.  Once again members were encouraged to visit the schools potentially effected by proposed 
changes prior to the next meeting.                         

VII. Adjournment  

Having no more business the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.  

Next meeting of SAZAC: January 19, 2023                                                                                                  
5:00 p.m.                                                                                                                                                             
Vernon McDaniel Administration Bldg. (75 N. Pace Blvd.), 4th Floor Conference Room.  
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